World Scout Bureau Asia-Pacific Support Center Bureau Mondial du Scoutisme, Bureau Régional Asie-Pacifique

4/F ODC International Plaza Building 219 Salcedo Street Legaspi Village, Makati City Metro Manila PHILIPPINES

**Phone** (+63 2) 818 09 84

(+63 2) 817 16 75

Email asia-pacific@scout.org

Web scout.org

## **CIRCULAR NO. 17, SERIES OF 2022**

To: Chief Commissioners

International Commissioners Chief Scout Executives

11 October 2022

## 32<sup>nd</sup> APR Scout Jamboree: Changed of date to 2023

Dear colleagues,

Greetings from the Asia-Pacific Support Centre!

We would like to inform all National Scout Organizations in the Asia-Pacific Region with reference to the dates of the 32nd Asia-Pacific Regional Scout Jamboree which is now moved to **19-27 January 2023.** 

Bangladesh Scouts as host of the Jamboree cited justifiable reasons that may affect the local and international participation. And those reasons will provide more benefits to their preparation for the Jamboree.

Therefore, after a discussion during the recently held APR Scout Committee Meeting in Seoul, South Korea from 7 – 8 October 2022, the Regional Scout Committee considered the request of Bangladesh Scouts and approved the change of dates.

The Asia-Pacific Support Centre, on behalf of the Asia-Pacific Regional Scout Committee, is closely monitoring the preparation of the Regional Jamboree. Bangladesh Scouts has prepared an exciting experience for young people. Let us support Bangladesh Scouts by sending a contingent to the 32<sup>nd</sup> Asia-Pacific Regional Scout Jamboree in 2023.

Consequently, the online registration of national contingents is extended until 15 November 2022. The link to this online registration was sent to National Scout Organizations in July 2022. Bangladesh Scouts will contact you individually to follow-up on your participation in the Regional Jamboree.

For your information and guidance.

Yours in Scouting

J Rizal C. Pangilin Regio al Director